
Howdy Members, 

It was bad luck that the bad 
weather early Sunday 
morning discouraged so 
many from playing in the 
open, apart from the initial 
down pours the day turned 
out to be pretty good so 
thankyou to all the visitors 
and members that stayed. 
Thank you to all that 
helped make the day run so 
well, it looked to me that 
those who stayed had a 
good time. 

We are now 2 months into 
the new season and itõs 
very pleasing to see that we 
have been able to maintain 
our membership levels 
within the usual amount of 
fluctuation; this has been a 
major worry for me and 
the rest of the committee 
with such a significant rise 
in the membership fee. 

It is with great pleasure 

that I can announce to the 
members that we are very 
close to signing an agree-
ment with Adrian & 
Amanda Haynes to take on 
the running of the kitchen 
and function room. Adrian 
is a qualified Chef currently 
working In Port Lincoln 
and looking to start his 
own business with his wife 
by his side; they are both 
very excited about this op-
portunity and have ex-
pressed an eagerness that 
this project deserves.  

We the committee have 
agreed to use the money 
put aside in the budget for 
House Expenditure to give 
the function end a make-
over, including gyprocking 
and painting the walls, 
painting the ceilings, new 
light fittings, one way 
blinds, carpeting and chairs 
depending on how far we 
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can make the budget 
stretch This also includes 
relocating all the honour 
boards and trophy cabinet 
to the members end - our 
aim is to make the function 
end a fresh neutral zone. 
There is a lot of work to be 
done and we hope to keep 
as much as possible in 
house so if you are able to 
volunteer some time please 
let us know.  

Remember the more money 
we can save with doing the 
work ourselves and the 
more popular this bistro 
becomes therefore generat-
ing more income will mini-
mize the amount the mem-
bership fees have to in-
crease annually. 

Happy Golfing 

Andrew Pascoe 

President        

The Club extends a very warm welcome to new members for this season-  
 
Cody Manuel (sub-junior), 
Lyn and Trevor Gould (Country members) 
David Wadey (Winter), Matt Malloy (3 Month trial), Chris Mors (3 Month trial). 
Shaun Treacy (Full), Phillip Franklin (Full), Chris Baird (Full), Ben Hussey (Full),  
 
And a big welcome back to these former members who have returned after varying times off doing other things -Phil 
Hyde, Tim Pobke, Mark Hopkins, Ben Lees, Todd McFarlane, Don Henson and Dave Wallace. 
 
We hope you enjoy your golf and friendship with us !! 

COACHING  

 for  

JUNIOR GOLFERS. 

SEE P 7 



Management Update  

Our February Newsletter promised members that they would see a number of significant improvements in the next 12 

months as a result of various converging factors.  The following provides an update on key initiatives and their progress 

to date. 

Budget management: 

With the likelihood that the Club would run out of cash towards the end of the 2015/16 year and with no provision for 

depreciation being made over several years, management prepared an initial budget for 2016/17 during Sept /October 

2015. This budget led to the inevitable decisions to increase bar prices and increase membership fees in the preparation 

for the Special Meeting which outlined the issues to members in November.  

The budget for 2016/17 was  revised in March to take account of these decisions and included the provision for a possi-

ble 5% drop-off of members due to the increased fees. The Committee was very mindful that the burden of the fee in-

crease would impact on some players. Fortunately this fall-off is not being realised with almost all non-renewed member-

ships being the result of factors other than the burden of the fee increase. We thank all renewing members for sticking by the 

Club at this time. 

The combination of these outcomes and the fortuitous summer rains (estimated to have reduced our expenditure on wa-

ter alone by c$36k.) have meant our financial position is now on a sustainable path and we can also implement some 

overdue initiatives. Whilst the full budget will always be available for scrutiny, it is especially important to keep members 

aware of managementõs financial plans given the significant increase in fees.  

The table below sets out the major additional provisions which have been ratified for the next 12 months. 

(If you would like a copy of the full budget document it is available in Excel format from Lizñit is too large to include in this document.) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
As a result of the need to improve financial reporting, steps have also been taken for the first time to ensure that the 

monthly financial reports will show expenditure and income against key budget lines. Management will thus be able to 

better monitor and respond to expenditure and income variations. 

Other capital funds 

In addition to the above budget, we maintain a separate budget for managing the tagged funds which we receive to sup-

port the work for the dole program. As explained in previous newsletters, the Club applies for these capital funds on an 

ongoing basis to run projects which will increase and diversify skill development for work for the dole participants. These 

funds have been of enormous support . The most recent example is the expansion of the course superintendentõs shed to 

provide a protected area for workers for their breaks and to provide a better office for Andrew Blacker. (cont P3) 
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Function room up-

grade (capex) 

$25k Updates essential to support the roomõs wider use as a restaurant (see Presidentõs 

message) and increase the use for functions such as weddings. Club must increase hospi-

tality income. 

Provision of a House 

Committee budget 

$4k provision for House Committee budget.. This is a long overdue commitment which 

has been sought by the House Committee 

  

Turf Equipment 

(capex) 

$18k for new greens mower. The old greens mower will replace the current surrounds 

mower which is at near end of life. This has been  foreshadowed for several years in the 

machinery replacement schedule. 

$7k is included for either a loan repayment/overhaul cost for the fairway mower. 

Irrigation An allowance of $5k has been made for a hydrologist to monitor the 14th bore when it is 

commissioned.. NRMB is likely to require this when providing their approval for its use. 

Provision of $7k made for the commissioning of bore 3. 

Design consultancies 

etc 

Provision of $8k made for the balance payable to Hydroplan (Irirgation Master Plan) 

Provision of $8k made for the balance for Neil Crafter and the engagement of civil engi-

neers to design the water storage facilities related to the capture of Highway storm water. 

  



Management Update  

Other capital funds (cont) 

The remaining funds in the work for the dole budget (c$2k) will be available to supplement the construction of a new 

entrance (stone/brick or similar) from Flinders Highway. This project (managed and supported with donations arranged 

by Kym Clarke) has been previously outlined. We have now received the surveyorõs levels for the area around our en-

trance and a range of concept plans are currently being developed for our consideration. 

Andrew Blacker has more fully outlined the benefits we have received from the work for the dole program in his Course 

Superintendent Report. Unfortunately the messages we are receiving indirectly from the government administrators of the program is that 

this source of capital funds is not likely to continue in the new financial year. 

Budgeting for the construction of the dams and associated irrigation infrastructure related to the use of storm-

water to be harvested from the Flinders Highway (refer last newsletter) 

As previously outlined, the Club has committed to accepting the run-off water from the Flinders Highway upgrade to  

supplement our mains water. The bottom line with this project is that the cost of constructing water capture, storage and 

reticulation infrastructure and running costs will be less than what we are currently paying for the equivalent mains water. 

In the last week we received the District Council plans indicating the take-off points along the highway where water will 

need to be taken by the Club. Whilst we are awaiting their engineers final estimates of the volume of water that is likely to 

be captured, our conservative calculation is that this will be at least 9 megalitres of water. We expect the engineers calcu-

lations to be higher but our decisions will be based on prudent estimates when designing the infrastructure and calculat-

ing the water savings etc. Capturing 9 megalitres is well within the viability of the exercise. The final Council calculations 

will be available when we meet with Alex Douglas on June 7 after which we can proceed with our specialist civil engineer 

and Neil Crafter to prepare the plans and costings. 

Tenders have already been called for the work on the highway and the roadworks are now expected to begin in July. 

The Club will obviously require external funding which is currently being explored. The first priority option (if a direct 

grant cannot be sourced) will be accessing a low interest loan through local government from the Local Government 

Funding Authority (LGFA). If a low cost loan cannot be secured in this way the Club will need to use bank loans or offer 

debenture stock to members. 

The bottom line (as stated above) is that this will lead to further improvement in our annual budget position. 

Development of the Clubõs Strategic Plan 

The provision of a professional strategic plan with associated budgets will be critical to a successful application for funds.  

To this end, Management Committee is conducting a final planning session at 3.00 pm this Sunday June 5 to tie together 

the draft plan. We would welcome involvement from any member who would like to participate in this activity !!  

Please give this your consideration !!   
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Changing face of the course superintendentõs shed  

as a result of the work for the dole program (left) 

 

Andrew Pascoe and Andrew Blacker discussing 

the rehabilitation of the area around the CS shed. 

The recent removal of vegetation was necessitated 

by tree limbs posing a risk to the various sheds. 



Player Profile: Kevin Reidy 

It seems appropriate to borrow the 
opening line from the ABCõs  Aus-
tralian Story to reveal more about 
one of our Clubõs top golfer s!! 

This is Kevinõs story !!!! 

Kevin was born at Streaky Bay in 1935 
and lived on a farm at Parraba for 19 
years. 

He attended Chilpenunda and Chan-
dada primary schools driving a horse 
and cart (with his sister and brother) 8 
miles through 5 different farmers land 
opening and shutting 14 wire gates 
each way. In winter they left home be-
fore sunrise. Secondary schooling was 
2 years at Rostrevor College boarding 
school. 

Kevin moved to Port Lincoln in 1955. 
He worked at the Barley and Wheat 
Board Depots lumping bag grain for 
15 years and shearing sheep in his 
spare time. In 1970 Kevin got a job as 
an Export Grain Inspector with the 
Dept of Primary Industries and later 
became and Australian Quarantine 
Inspector until he retired in 2000. 

His first association with the Club was 
in 1956 helping his father Martin and 
Ross Bell erect cyclone fences around 
the scrapes so Ross could graze 200 
sheep on the course during summer 
closure and shooting rabbits (which 
were in fair numbers on the course). In 
1964 he and Roy Baird erected the 
southern boundary fence for Metro 
Meats who then owned the adjoining 
property. 

Kevin has proudly been a member of 
Port Lincoln Golf Club since joining in  
1967. Over the years Kevin has been 
involved in a long list of Club projects 
including: seeding the fairways, sprig-
ging fairways with saltwater couch, 
installation of the three new greens 
(when the course was altered to put the 
10th tee at the Clubhouse), installation 
of the automatic watering system, tree 
planting, dam construction and the 
perennial clearing of pine trees.  

He was a member of the Course Com-
mittee for a number of years. He has 
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been Mens Handicap Manager and a 
member to the Match Committee for 
the past 10 years. When he retired he 
mowed the greens and operated other 
mowers which he enjoyed doing until 
back problems forced him to give this 
away. 

Kevin has represented Port Lincoln 
Golf Club at most Open Champion-
ships on Eyre Peninsula, plus EP Mens 
Pennants (now Tri-Club Challenge) 
and SA Country Week in Adelaide a 
number of times. 

He has played with some very good 
golfers over the years including the 
Fulwood Brothers, Ken Mitchinson, 
Simon and Robin Bell and Jack 
Thompson (who he regards as a mag-
nificent young golfer). 

In the two Pro-Ams held in Port Lin-
coln he had the opportunity to play 
with Peter Senior, Wayne Grady and 
Ian Baker-Finch (before they turned 
pro) 

Kevin has also been a member of the 
Coffin Bay Golf Club for the last 27 
years usually playing there twice a 
week. He describes Coffins as a short 
challenging courseñmore so now with 
greens and playing well above its rat-
ing. 

Since retiring Kevin usually plays golf 5 
days a week (doctorõs orders ?)and likes 
a little side wager to add a bit of spice 
to the game. 

Kevin hopes to participate in our great 
game for a few more years (health and 
God willing !) 

 

 

Kevin's key Golf  

Achievements include the 

following: 

EP Champion of Champions 
Winner 1996 Poochera.  

Runnerup 1995 Darke Peak 

&1997 Port Lincoln. 

Other EP Championships: 

Elliston Mens Open   

Winner 1987-1989 

Lock Mens Open  

Winner 1991 

Louth Bay Mens Open 

Winner 1992 

Coffin Bay Mens Open 

Winner 1996, 1997ñ2001 

Coffin Bay Mixed Foursomes 

Winner 1992,93,95,96 

Port Lincoln Achievements: 

Hole in One (Achieved twice): 

1986 (old number 11) 

1996 number 18 

Fulwod Cup:  

Winner 2010 

Doug Watson Tropyh:  

Winner 2007 

Captainõs Trophy:  

Winner 2014,2015 

B Grade Champion 

1982-2010 

C Grade Champion 

2013-2015 

EP Open Champion 

B Grade Winner 2004-2007 

Seafood Week Championships 

B Grade Winner 2003-2005 

C Grade Winner  

2011,2013-2015 



Course Report 

Caption describing picture 

or graphic. 

Benefits derived from the Commu-

nity Development Program 

 

As many of you would be aware the 

club has been involved as a host for 

the ôWork for the Doleõ scheme for 

the last two years.  Branded the 

ôCommunity Develop Programõ this 

regional work for the dole project pro-

vides the club with up to 15 partici-

pants at any one time and fully funds a 

part time supervisor (currently the 

very competent Nathan Jones). 

Only available to not for profit organi-

sations the program has been a tre-

mendous success so far.  To date 34 

participants have come to the club 

through the program averaging 6 par-

ticipants at any given time (15-25 

hours per week per participant).  Par-

ticipants have ranged from young 

adults through to older more experi-

enced workers of varying skill sets. 

Working closely with Complete Per-

sonnel (the regional administrator of 

the program) our key focus has been 

on building a positive work culture 

centred on good team work and com-

munication.  Participants are treated 

with the same respect and governance 

that is provided to paid staff and club 

volunteers.  This includes a formal 

induction process, on the job training 

and skill development.   The inclusion 

of this group of people into our day to 

day operation has led to the comple-

tion of many successful projects such 

as the recent reconstruction of the 

10th, 16th and 18th tee blocks and the 

refurbishment of the workers lunch 

room which includes a new Course 

Superintendents office.  The team has 

also contributed many hours too 

course duties such as mowing, hole 

changing, bunker raking, tree pruning, 

hand watering, weeding  and of course 

the tedious job of picking up pine 

cones.  Their input is in no small 

way contributing to the ever im-

proving condition of the course. 

Further to the participants hands on 

contribution the club has been in-

credibly fortunate to secure approxi-

mately $55,000 worth of funding 

through the program for materials and 

assets that can be incorporated into 

the scheme.  This money has been 

used to upgrade facilities, purchase 

plant and equipment (including a 

Toro utility work vehicle with a state 

of the art spray unit), purchase irriga-

tion pipe and to upgrade turf surfaces.  

Much of the funding awarded to the 

club has been because of our commit-

ment to the program and because of 

the professional approach we have 

demonstrated throughout the two 

years.  We are now the only Commu-

nity Development Program project in 

the Port Lincoln area which will see 

all participants come through our site.  

I personally have taken great satisfac-

tion in not only seeing the benefits the 

program has brought to the club but 

to the participants as well.  One of the 

most pleasing things I see is the 

amount of participants that go on to 

gain meaningful employment which is 

ultimately what the program is about. 

As club members please take the time 

to congratulate the participants on 

their achievements when you get the 

opportunity and letõs hope the pro-

gram continues to run at the club for 

many more years to come. 

Water savings 

Iõm very pleased to report, thanks to a 

very kind February and several recent 

water efficiency improvements imple-

mented, the club has managed to re-

duce its irrigation costs this season by 

over $36,000 compared to the previ-

ous season.  This is a great result for 

the club as we enter a 

period of cautious optimism around 

the harvest of storm water from 

Flinders Highway and other potential 

alternate water sources.  I look for-

ward to reporting on these as they 

develop. 

Finally, please note our effort to 

minimise damage to the course dur-

ing wet conditions. (page  

 

Happy golfing!! 

Course Superintendent - Andy 

Blacker. 
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The Toro Workman recently funded by 

the Community Development Program. 

The Community Development Program 

participants were all involved with the 

recent 18th tee upgrade. 



With the wet weather upon us it is a good time to remind cart and motorbike owners to take care to 

avoid wet muddy areas on the course. 

A large scale plan of the route for carts and motorbikes will be displayed in the members room to reinforce the need to 
use common sense and avoid waterlogged / soft and easily damaged areas of the course. 
 

Please take the time to look at the recommended wet weather traffic path. (micro copy below).    
Good awareness will ensure you see the muddy wheel tracks ahead and steer clear. 
 

By adhering to this we can all ensure the damage to the course is kept to a minimum.    

Wet weather damage control 

Google earth image of the recommended wet weather route:  

 

Can you help ?? 
 

We have increasing nos. of  visitors seeking 

to hire clubs etc  

 

If  you have useful but unused clubs taking 

 up space please consider donating them to 

the Club to provide an improved range of  

gear for our visiting green-fee players. 
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PO Box 963 

Port Lincoln  

South Australia 5606 

plgolf3@bigpond.com 

 

PRESIDENT  Andrew Pascoe (0428886236)

VICE PRESIDENT Brad Richards (0428826550) 

SECRETARY  Liz Weatherspoon (86825957) 

TREASURER  Paula Jukes (0418855140) 

CAPTAIN  Kees Mors (0458667580) 

VICE CAPTAIN  Neville Durdin (0407715876) 

HOUSE CHAIRPERSON Carolyn Cocks (86822474) 

LADIES CAPTAIN Janet Whittaker (0409670898) 

LADIES PRESIDENT Robyn Pentecost (0427332483) 

HANDICAP MANAGER  Kevin Reidy (86821568) 

ASST HANDICAP              Dean Weatherspoon        

MANAGER                (0427970325) 

PUBLICITY OFFICER  Ross Sharad (86826048) 

SPONSORSHIP 

COORDINATOR  Sue Cotton (86826350) 

COURSE MANAGER Roger Nourse (0427830427) 

JUNIOR COORDINATOR Shaun Thomas (86834524) 

GOLF WEEK  

COORDINATOR  Chris Brooks (0417817887) 

ASST COORDINATOR Mark Cooper (0428389914) 

PUBLIC OFFICER Noel Jenkins (86821643) 

COMMITTEE  Jason Verhees (0458587371) 

                                             Steve Symons (0418107800) 

    

Coaching sessions are being conducted on the following Sunday mornings: 

June 5th 

June 19th 

July 3rd.  

Coaches are Shaun Thomas (0428 834 524) and Norm Marks ((0419 915 472).  

 

As a Good Sports Club 

¶ we have a Child Protection Policy and our Junior Coaches have Police Checks as required.  

¶ we are registered as a Sports Voucher provider offering coaching sessions that satisfy the voucher re-
quirements..  

This means that for every Primary School age child who is not already using a Sports Voucher for an-
other sport the golf club can claim $50 per year.. 

It also means that a sub-junior (under 13) member's total joining fee of $50 would be covered 
and for Junior members (13 - 17) half the $100 membership fee would be covered. 

 

Please make any potential participants aware of this opportunity !! 

Sunday morning coaching clinics for juniors  

Port Lincoln Golf Club Inc  

FIREWOOD for SALE 

¶ $100 for a 6x4 trailer loamainly sawn gum) 

¶ $40 for a 6x4 trailer load (sawn pine) 

¶ $5 for a chaff bag of pine cones 

Offer available to members onlyñtrailers to be loaded by 

yourself at your own risk. 

Contact Course Superintendent Andy Blacker  

0418949771 


